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The SOS 2006 Spring Conference




          Maryellen Carpenter
 

The annual Spring Conference was held on Saturday, May 20 at Crozer-Chester Medical Center (CCMC) located in Upland, PA.  It was another successful conference combining information, education, and support.  We received many evaluations thanking SOS for helping survivors during their time of grief and loss.  Comments included: 

"I like being around people who have been through what I have been through"

"It helped me understand what my son was going through and that it wasn't my fault"

"It was great!"

"Excellent!"
Many thanks again to our host. CCMC, our speaker, Brenda Kucirka, SOS Board Members, SOS Facilitators and, of course, all the survivors and friends who attended.  This makes our hard work so worthwhile.
Important Announcement -  To All Verizon Employees






If you are an employee of Verizon and wish to make a donation to Survivors of Suicide, Inc., we are now signed up with the Verizon Foundation for their Matching Incentive Program.  The Verizon Foundation will match any donation from $25.00 to $500.00 given by their employee to a non-profit volunteer organization.  When making the donation, the employee must request a matching grant form.  Thanks Verizon.  (Note: SOS would appreciate information on how it can qualify for similar programs offered by other companies in the Delaware Valley.  Please keep us in mind.)
Suicide Loss Support Resource Information Needed






This modest periodical has a readership spread over eastern PA, New Jersey, Delaware and beyond.  We often receive inquiries from those bereaved by suicide seeking a support group in communities where we do not have a presence.  If you know of a suicide survivor support group active in your area please let us know about it so that we can share your information with others around the region.  You can call 215-545-2242 or use phillysos@hotmail.com.  Thanks! 

Public Statement Regarding Suicide Prevention Hotline






 

Some of you may have heard that the National Suicide Prevention Hotline is closing down.  This is not true as is made clear in the following statement:

The Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration (SAMHSA) has received numerous inquiries regarding our efforts to ensure individuals in suicidal crisis and their families have the instant support they need through access to a reliable hotline.

The National Suicide Prevention Lifeline (1-800-273-TALK) serves as a central switchboard to immediately connect callers to over 120 federally certified crisis centers around the country – enabling individuals to receive counseling or emergency services, if needed, close to home. It receives and connects 9,000-10,000 callers per month to these local crisis centers.  
The Kristin Brooks Hope Center (KBHC) was a subcontractor to the first hotline grantee, the American Association of Suicidology (AAS). The original grant to the AAS ended in 2004 at the close of its natural funding cycle.

KBHC had the opportunity to submit a proposal. The Center did not do so. The grant was awarded to the Mental Health Association of New York City in January 2005 to manage a toll-free (1-800-273-TALK) National Suicide Prevention Lifeline network.

SAMHSA has never sought to halt the work of the KBHC. We have made it publicly known that SAMHSA has been and is now willing to assume responsibility for maintaining 1-800-SUICIDE as a public service. SAMHSA is committed to ensuring that individuals in crisis have access to resources that may assist them and their families. We wish to encourage such services, not remove them. 

Excerpted from: www.samhsa.gov/news/newsreleases/060802_hotline.htm
Area Survivors Write Article on Suicide and Stigma





r
Howard S. Sudak, MD, Clinical Professor in the Department of Psychiatry at the University of  Pennsylvania, School, Karen Dunne-Maxim, RN, MS, a past President of the American Association of Suicidology and is now a consultant to the American Foundation for Suicide Prevention, and Mary Ellen Carpenter, President of Survivors of Suicide, Inc., have co-authored an article entitled “Suicide and Stigma” that is to appear in Academic Psychiatry.  This article is part of a special issue to educate medical students, resident psychiatrists, and psychiatric practitioners to work more effectively with families and to deal with the impact of stigma on families and patients as a barrier to care.

Delco Suicide Prevention Walk






          Linda Falasco

The First Annual Delaware County Suicide Prevention Awareness Walk and Fun Run took place on Saturday, May 6, 2006 from 9:30AM – 12:30 PM at Rose Tree Park in Upper Providence, PA.  A 3.1 mile course was trudged, trod, or jogged by almost 100 adults and children who came out to support suicide prevention and get some exercise.  All registered participants received a free event T-shirt.  SOS and other organization involved with suicide loss and prevention provided information on their services and activities.  The walk benefited the Delaware County Suicide Prevention Awareness Task Force.  It will be an annual event and we’ll let you know when next year’s is scheduled.

Suicide Loss Resource for Clergy Issued





Linda DeFeo
In April 2006, SOS released its latest publication, What Clergy Need to Know About Suicide Loss.  It is intended to provide some guidelines and practical advice for ministers, priests, rabbis, and other clergypersons on how best to give help immediately after a suicide.  The booklet incorporates both the SOS philosophy and information from the research literature on suicide postvention.  Many clergy from different denominations and pastoral counselors in the region gave input on this project, which is much appreciated.  Copies are available at no cost by calling 215-545-2242 or contacting phillysos@hotmail.com.  Copies may also be downloaded at our web site: http://phillysos.tripod.com. 

“About Adult Suicide: A Parent’s Perspective”



      Tony Salvatore

The following is from the introduction that I wrote for the forthcoming Pennsylvania Suicide Prevention Plan Adults and Older Adults to be issued by the PA Department of Public Welfare.
“I keep some data on adult suicide on a bulletin board next to my desk.  They are statistics for 1996 suicides by age and gender from the Centers for Disease Control.  There’s a small checkmark next to the total deaths for males ages 25-29.  That year 2361 men in that age range completed suicide.  I knew the guy on the end.  His name was Paul, he died in November 1996 at 28.  He was our oldest child.

“Paul could be Pennsylvania’s poster child for adult suicide.  He was in the age, race, and gender groups that account for the overwhelming majority of deaths every year.  Like approximately 60% of Pennsylvania’s suicide victims, he used a firearm as the lethal means.  He manifested many of the warning signs of suicide.  He tried to put his affairs in order, gave away things that were meaningful to him, visited many of his favorite places, and more.  Paul’s suicide was sudden and unexpected, but not unpreventable.  A little information, insight, and caring could have made the difference.  

“I often think of those grieving the other 2360 young men who completed suicide that sad year almost a decade ago.  They may have left 14,000 to 19,000 people behind – parents, siblings, spouses, children, partners, and others.  I wonder if they have achieved some measure of recovery.  I wonder how many are dealing with depression, grief reactions, and other byproducts of suicide loss.  I think of those still beset by guilt and those who continuously ask “why” or “what if” and forever replay things said or not said.  I wonder how many are aware that their loss has increased their own risk of suicide.  I wonder how many subsequent suicides are linked to those yellowing CDC statistics on my office wall.”  

Respondents Are Needed For a Survey on Suicide Loss



Heidi Bryan

Sociologist Bill Feigelman, Ph.D., a Professor at Nassau Community College, Garden City, NY is conducting a survey of parents who have lost children to suicide.  About four years ago, Dr. Feigelman lost his son to suicide and he is keenly aware of how society pays scant attention to survivors’ feelings and needs.  If you would like to participate in this important and much needed research by filling out an anonymous and confidential survey, please call Dr. Feigelman directly at 718-380-8205 or e-mail him at feigelw@ncc.edu.  
Fifth Annual Candle Light Memorial





        Linda Falasco

The Delaware County Suicide Prevention Awareness Task Force and Survivors of Suicide, Inc. held the Fifth Annual Candle Light Memorial on Wednesday, September 13, 2006, 7:00 PM to 8:30 PM at the Rose Tree Park Amphitheater.  It drew more than 120 people.
The Memorial was held in relation to National Suicide Prevention Awareness Week.  Its purpose is to provide an opportunity for those in the Delaware Valley who have lost someone to suicide to share support with others and to remind the community that every suicide affects many lives.  SOS President, Maryellen Carpenter’s many contributions to survivors and suicide prevention were recognized by the awarding of a plaque.
There was our customary reading of loved ones’ names by family members and friends, special music, the candle lighting, and readings and remembrances.  The Life Keeper Memory Quilts, which have photos of some of those lost to suicide in Delaware County and neighboring areas, were on display also.

Bucks County Update








     Pat Lufkin

In Lower Bucks County, I've had some interesting opportunities to represent Survivors of Suicide, Inc.  Rev. Scott Crane led this Interfaith group. The teen dialogue was called "Who Cares".  Its focus was to help youth and the community to deal with and prevent teen suicide.  Counselors and resource personnel were there to listen to the many questions and share ways to deal with their loss as well as provide contacts and information.
Later the Bucks County 2nd Annual Resiliency Conference & Children's Resource Expo was held.  My table consisted of suicide awareness and prevention literature.  The Conference showed how resiliency is the family's ability to cultivate strengths to positively meet the challenges of life.  It promoted awareness that youth suicide is a public health problem that is preventable.
Recently was invited to speak at the Yardley Grey Nuns academy regarding what our S.O.S. group does.  Again suicide awareness and prevention was included.  Sometimes we are not sure who we are reaching out to, but as a result of the Yardley meeting I received 2 or 3 calls for people to attend my support group meeting.

Interfaith Memorial in Radnor
On the evening of September 14, the Feeling Blue Suicide Prevention Council and the Wayne Interfaith 
Council held a nondenominational healing service for those who lost a loved one to suicide.  It took place at St. Martin’s Episcopal Church in Radnor.  The speaker for the service was Judith C. Joseph, a Quaker Chaplain, Bereavement / Trauma Specialist, and Educator.

“Why People Die of Suicide” New Book by Survivor/Clinician

      Tony Salvatore 
Thomas Joiner is on the clinical psychology faculty at Florida State University.  He lost his father to suicide.  Like many of us he has spent a lot of time wrestling with the “why” of his loss.  He has published a book that offers a theory about how a suicide happens.  He notes that two things are necessary for someone to take their life.  There must be a powerful desire for death and the actual capability for lethal self-harm.  Dr. Joiner sees the suicidal individual’s desire for death arising from perception of burdensomeness and low sense of belongingness. He sees the capability for lethal self-harm being brought about by “mental practice” and/or self-injurious behavior or severe pain.  Both must be present for a serious attempt that may result in a suicide to occur.  He notes that by relieving the hopelessness and helplessness that cause someone to feel apart, the process can be intervened in before it gets to the stage where the wish to die is joined by the ability to try to end one’s life.  
Dr. Joiner also attempted to show survivors that suicide is the outcome of a process more so than a decision.  While a suicide is always unexpected and sometimes seems like it “just happened,” it is often the culmination of a large number of factors, feelings, stresses, pain, and other things that the individual is experiencing.  A suicide is, as somebody has said, like an exclamation point at the end of a sentence.

Part of Dr. Joiner’s motivation in writing this book was to shed light on exactly how someone comes to move into the danger zone of acute suicide risk.  The book will be of interest to both the general public, including survivors, and to professionals.  It is entitled Why People Die of Suicide and is published by Harvard University Press.
Montco Suicide Awareness Walk Postponed







The Annual Montgomery County Suicide Prevention Awareness Walk that has been held for the past three years in the Norristown Farm Park has been postponed.  It was scheduled for Saturday, October 7.  The sponsors, the Montgomery County Health Department and Montgomery County Emergency Service, have been working on a suicide prevention plan for the county.  A working draft of the plan is now available for distribution to the Montgomery County Suicide Prevention Task Force for input.  It was felt that this took precedence over the walk because it could significantly advance the overall movement towards a comprehensive suicide prevention program in the county.  

Suicide Prevention Awareness Event at State Capital






For the second year in a row, the State Working Group on Suicide Prevention held a day-long event in the Rotunda of the Pennsylvania State Capitol in Harrisburg.  This year the event took place on Tuesday, September 12.  It marked World Suicide Prevention Week.  Organizations involved with suicide prevention and suicide loss from many areas of the state distributed information from display tables to hundreds of visitors, including many state legislators.  Jerry Reed, Executive Director of the Suicide Prevention Action Network (SPAN) in Washington, DC, gave a presentation and there were workshops on suicide-related topics.  An empty shoe memorial remembered victims from around the state.  The State Working Group is comprised of representatives of various state government departments and groups from around Pennsylvania.  It has developed a State Plan for Adult/Older Adult Suicide Prevention.  
Suicide Loss Support Group Facilitator Training


      Maryellen Carpenter

SOS frequently receives inquiries about help in organizing SOS groups and training group leaders.  We are acutely aware that groups are needed in many more locations than those we now have.  However, setting up and maintaining a group takes a lot of effort and commitment.  The Greater Philadelphia Chapter of the American Foundation for Suicide Prevention (AFSP) shares our interest in expanding suicide loss support groups.  In past years the Philadelphia Chapter has brought in trainers through its National Office in New York to provide group leader training in Philadelphia.  SOS has joined with the Philadelphia Chapter and its Executive Director, Pat Gainey, to hold a training session for new group leaders and a much needed refresher for current group facilitators.  It will be held on Saturday, October 28, 2006 at the AFSP regional office, 3535 Market Street, in the University City section of West Philadelphia.  For more information please call 215-746-7256.

Poems, Remembrances, Stories Always Welcome








SOS always welcomes items or information of interest to the survivor community.  For instance, if any of you are participating in any of AFSP’s “Out of Darkness” walks or similar events or conferences, we’d be very happy to share your experiences with our readers.  If you’ve read anything on suicide or suicide loss we’d like to hear about it.  Anything from a few lines to a paragraph or two would be great.  Just mail your write-ups to SOS, PO Box 127, Morton, PA 19070-0127 or to phillysos@hotmail.com. 
REMEMBER SOS WITH YOUR UNITED WAY PLEDGE

Please designate  “Survivors of Suicide, Inc.” 

for your United Way contribution.  

Our number is 09449.  
SOS also participates in the eScrip program through Safeway and Genuardi's Markets

SOS, Inc.

PO Box 127
Morton, PA 19070-0127
